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FRENCH JAZZ MUSIC PLAYS.

FADE IN:

QUOTE APPEARS:

“ Watch out, the gap in the door.

The only me is me.

Are you sure the only you is you?”

- UNKNOWN

INT. APARTMENT - KITCHEN - DAY

DANIEL cooks his breakfast. As he delightfully listens to the 
classic jazz, he tilts his head delicately with the tune of 
the song.

CLOCK OF THE STOVE MARKS: 3:00 a.m.

He proceeds to crack an egg delicately. As he puts aside the 
shell of the broken egg we hear an aggressive GRASPING SOUND.

SONG CHANGES PITCH FOR A BRIEF SECOND.

Daniel ignores this by grabbing another egg. 

SONG ECHO’S AWAY. 

SHATTER SOUND, as Daniel cracks the egg on the bowl.

INT. APARTMENT - DANIEL’S ROOM - NIGHT

Daniel wakes up to crashing, and aggressive rumbling coming 
from outside of his door, on his living room.

Daniel gets up carefully from his bed and approaches his door 
with his eyes stuck to it with great fear. 

As the crashing sounds outside grow louder, Daniel gets into 
his knees, with his head at the same level as the door knob, 
and carefully opens it. 

As fine gap of light brightens one of his eyes, Daniel his 
kitchen and part of his living room completely trashed. A MAN 
gets into sight, and gets into the kitchen to deliver more 
damage.



Daniel unintentionally opens the door a little more, causing 
the door to squeak. Daniel covers his mouth with intense fear 
and stops every muscle of his body.

The man stops completely... He slowly turns to Daniel. 

Daniel falls on his back. The man approaches him 
aggressively. Daniel gets up quickly, shuts the door, sets 
the lock on. The door knob shakes intensely. The man bangs 
the door incredibly loud. 

Daniel sits on the floor with his back on the door. He’s 
terrified, he cries as this happens. He looks to his drawer.

CUT TO:

INT. APARTMENT LIVING ROOM - MORNING

Daniel exits out of his bedroom and into the living room, to 
find the place upside down.

GLASS EVERYWHERE, BROKEN PLATES, COUCH UPSIDE DOWN, etc.

Daniel gets a broom and scupper. He sighs.

CUT TO:

INT. APARTMENT - OUTSIDE OF DANIEL’S ROOM - NIGHT

Daniel turns off the lights of the hallway outside his room 
and he enters.

INT. APARTMENT - DANIEL’S ROOM - MOMENTS LATER

Daniel lays on his bed with his eyes wide open.

CLICK

A gap of light from outside comes into the room. Daniel gets 
his head up. And frighten by the noises outside he approaches 
the door again and locks it. He sits in front of the door, 
with his back leaning against it.

THE NOISE STOPS.

Daniel, turns around. He puts his ear against the door. 

Nothing. Not a single sound.
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Daniel opens the door slowly, and as the door squeaks a bit, 
he stares into nothing.

Suddenly, a leg steps into his sight right at the other side 
of the door. Daniel looks up.

SLAM.

The man RUSHES into the room, kicking Daniel to the floor. 
And as he enters the room, he slings the door shut slowly. We 
see Daniel on the floor crawling away from the man.

The door closes. We hear punches, crashing sounds. 

It does not stop.

The sounds get stronger and more brutal.

BLACK SCREEN.

CUT TO:

INT. APARTMENT - LIVING ROOM - MORNING

Daniel sits in the middle of the room. Everything is 
completely trashed. He gets up aggressively, he flips up a 
table. He goes to his bathroom.

INT. APARTMENT - BATHROOM - MOMENTS LATER

He punches the bathroom’s mirror over and over again while he 
yells. 

Sound goes away.

CUT TO:

INT. APARTMENT - DANIEL’S ROOM - MOMENTS LATER

Daniel sits on his bed with his hands bloody. 

He gets a box out of his drawer, and he looks at it. He nods 
his head.

INT. APARTMENT - DANIEL’S ROOM - NIGHT

Daniel sits on his bed. We listen to steps coming from the 
living room. Daniel sighs and gets up.
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INT. APARTMENT - LIVING ROOM - MOMENTS LATER

Daniel lit up by the light of his room, he carries a handgun. 
Determined he walks to confront the man on his living room.

He sees him right in front of him. Hiding in the shadows of 
the night, his silhouette lit up by the light of the street 
lights and moonlight from outside makes his appearance 
terrifying, and just a glance of light reveals the mans eyes.   

Daniel and the man stand still looking at each other. 

Daniel tremulously puts his arm up. Pointing his gun straight 
to the man’s heart. 

The man steps into the light to reveal that it’s Daniel 
himself. He also carries a handgun with him and points it 
straight to Daniel’s face.

Both stand close to each other holding their guns into each 
other.

BANG. A gunshot is heard.

CUT TO BLACK.
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